MATER DOLOROSA CHURCH

307 Willow Ave. South San Francisco California 94080-1446

Rectory (650) 583-4131 Fax (650) 616-9066 Religious Education (650) 588-8175

STAFF EMAIL:

Father Roland FatherRoland@mdssf.org

Frances Lidwell Frances@mdssf.org

Deacon Alex Aragon DeaconAlex@comcast.net

Rachael Smit Rachael@mdssf.org

M.D. Website mdssf.org

Rectory Office Hours:

Monday—Friday 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.



◆ PASTORAL STAFF ◆

Rev. Fr. Rolando De la Rosa, Pastor

Rev. Msgr. C. Michael Padazinski, J.C.D., In Residence Rev. Fr. Vito Perrone, C.O.S.J., Weekend Assistant

Rev. Mr. Alex Aragon, Permanent Deacon

Mrs. Frances Lidwell, Parish Manager

Mrs. Rachael Smit, Director of Religious Education

Ms. Diana Powell, Director of RCIA Mr. Francis Cianciolo, Sacristan

Mrs. Angelita Pasamba, Choir Director

♦ MASS SCHEDULE ♦

Saturday Evening: 5:00 p.m.

Sunday: 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., & 12:00 Noon First Sunday: Traditional Latin Mass at 5:30 p.m.

Daily: 8:00 a.m.

Holy Days: 8:00 a.m., 12:00 Noon, 7:30 p.m.

First Fridays: Eucharistic Adoration:

8:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. Benediction: 10:30 a.m.

Reconciliation: Saturday 4:15—4:45 p.m.

♦ BAPTISM ♦

We welcome your child to be baptized at Mater Dolorosa Church. Parents should contact the rectory at least three months prior to the desired date of the baptism, in order to allow sufficient time for the sacramental preparation.

◆ FIRST EUCHARIST/RECONCILIATION ◆

Children must be enrolled in the Faith Formation Class *one year prior* to the year of preparation for the Sacrament. In most cases, this sacrament is celebrated in Second Grade.

♦ CONFIRMATION ♦

Children must be enrolled in the Faith Formation Class *one year prior* to the year of preparation for the Sacrament. In most cases, this sacrament is celebrated in Ninth Grade.

♦ RELIGIOUS EDUCATION ◆

C.F.F.—Child Faith Formation. Programs nurturing children's growth and forming their baptismal faith from Grade 1 to Grade 9. Classes are on Tuesday afternoons and evenings beginning in September.

WELCOME : We hope you get to know us and we get to know you. Please fill out the bottom portion and place it in the collection					
basket, or mail it to: 307 Willow Ave., SSF, CA 94080-1446. To complete the registration, we will mail you a registration form to fill out and return. Thank you.					
Name	Phone		New Address		
Address City	Zip		New Phone Number		
rudi esserty_			Moving/Remove Name		

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

August 7, 2011

1 Kings 19:9a, 11-13; Psalm 85; Romans 9:1-5; Matthew 14:22-33

SUSTAIN OUR FAITH

We meet the Lord in the strangest places. Elijah spent the night listening to the wind, feeling the earthquake, and surrounded with fire, but the Lord was not in any of these. He came in a gentle breeze. We would like great events for meeting our God, but most often he stirs our hearts and minds very gently. If we listen, we encounter the Lord. Like Peter, we walk toward the Lord. The Lord says,



"Come!" We respond: "Maranatha! Come, Lord Jesus, and sustain our faith!"

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year A. Illustration © 2001 M. Erspamer, OSB. Text, Philip. J. Sandstrom, STD © 2001, OCP. All rights reserved.

Please keep all those who are sick in our parish family in your prayers, especially: Cliff Chase, Stella DeCesare, Pat Garibaldi, Ennis Gatti, Jack Jacini, Eileen McHugh, Helen Minotti, Leona Pizziconi, Gladys Torres, Andrew Seul, Luis Torres, and Mildred Wreden.



May they know the healing touch of Jesus.

DAY	TIME	MASS INTENTIONS For the coming week: Aug. 7—Aug. 13th	PRIEST
SUN	8:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m. 12:00 p.m.	Mercedes Valencia (D) Jack Pacheco (D) People of the Parish	AQ RD AQ
MON	8:00 a.m.	Adele Diaz (D)	RD
TUE	8:00 a.m.	Cristina Carnero (D)	RD
WED	8:00 a.m.	Joseph & Teresa Chinh Do (D)	AQ
THU	8:00 a.m.	Leonora Ignacio (D)	AQ
FRI	8:00 a.m.	Jim Toomy (D)	RD
SAT	8:00 a.m. 5:00 p.m.	Yoshio Fuse (D) Federico Mangundayao (D)	AQ VP



July 31, 2010

First Collection \$ 3,639.00
St. Vincent de Paul \$ 1,585.00
Our Second Collection this Sunday is for Religious Education.
Our Second Collection next Sunday is

for our Parish Improvement.

Thank you for the generous support of your parish through your continued support!

WELCOME FATHER ANGEL QUITALIG! GOODBYE MONSIGNOR C. MICHAEL PADAZINSKI!

Father Angel Quitalig has come to Mater Dolorosa as our new Resident Priest. Having recently finished his Licentiate in Canon Law at the Catholic University in Washington D.C., the Archbishop appointed him as the new Judge of the Metropolitan Tribunal at the Chancery Office in San Francisco. He was born in Pampanga, Philippines and was ordained a priest for the St. Paul's congregation before he moved to the San Francisco Archdiocese where he was incardinated in 2008. He has been assigned as Parochial Vicar at Our Lady of Mercy Parish in Daly City, and Holy Name Parish in San Francisco. Please welcome Fr. Angel to our parish community!

Monsignor C. Michael Padazinski, who has been with us for almost 12 years, is moving to a new residency at the rectory of St. Mary's Cathedral in San Francisco. The move will bring him closer to his work at the Chancery Office, which is just across the street; closer to the Archbishop who frequently calls him for consultations. As we know, he holds various positions in the Archdiocese, namely, as Chancellor and Secretary to the Archbishop, Judicial Vicar and Director at the Metropolitan Tribunal Office and many more responsibilities. We will surely miss him—his homilies, his friendship and the many good works he has done for our parish. We will have a Thanksgiving Mass on Sunday, August 21, at 12:00 p.m. to be followed by a farewell party in the parish hall.

We continue to keep them in our prayers.

MATER DOLOROSA'S UPCOMING WEEK AT-A-GLANCE				
August 7th	Children's Liturgy of the Word Youth Group Meeting Latin Mass	10:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m. 5:30 p.m.		
August 9th	Second Harvest Brown Bag Distribution Children's Scripture Study	9:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 3:45 to 5:00 p.m.		
August 10th	Legion of Mary Ballroom Dancing	8:30 a.m. 8:00 p.m.		
August 12th	Choir Practice	6:00 p.m.		
August 13th	Knights of Columbus Meeting	6:00—10:00 p.m.		



The Lord be with you. . . .

... and with your Spirit!

As many of you have heard, this coming Advent, several texts of the Mass are changing to translate more accurately the Latin text of the Roman Missal. The Mass itself is not changing, but only some texts of the Mass. There are relatively few texts to learn on the part of the congregation than the presiding priest. There will also be some songs to learn, since many of the melodies we are familiar with, for instance the Gloria, will not fit the new texts, and so we will have to learn new ones. You will be given information that will be published in our Sunday Bulletin, posted on our bulletin board and perhaps a handout, to learn more about the new texts. This is an opportunity for us to renew and enhance our understanding and appreciation of the Mass itself, which is the font of our Christian life.

Why is there a need for a new translation? Pope John Paul II issued the third edition of the *Missale Romanum* (the Latin text of the Roman Missal) during the Jubilee Year in 2000. This new edition included many new texts requiring translation. In addition, the experience of the years after the Second Vatican Council gave rise to a desire for more formal and literal translations of the original Latin texts. This new translation will employ the best of what we have learned about translation and liturgical language in two generations of celebrating the Liturgy in the vernacular. It will provide an opportunity to reflect ever more deeply on the Eucharistic celebration that lies at the heart of the Church's life.

What exactly is changing? The structure of the Mass (the order of the elements, the actions of the priest celebrant, and so forth) remains unchanged in the new edition of the Roman Missal. However, the translation of the prayer texts will change to more closely reflect the original Latin texts. In some cases, new options for prayers may be available, and some old options may no longer be present.

CHILD FAITH FORMATION

Faith formation and sacrament preparation classes start on September 20, 2011. Registration forms are available in the vestibule, CFF Office or the Rectory Office. High school students are welcome to enroll in our two-year Confirmation Program. If you have questions please call the CFF office or check our website: MDSSF.org.

All children are invited to participate in the Children's Scripture Study every Tuesday from 3:45 to 5:00 p.m. Aug. 9th, Have Faith!; Aug. 16th,The Canaanite Woman; Aug. 23rd, Jesus asked "Who Am I?"; Aug. 30, God's Way. The CFF office will be open every Monday and Tuesday from 9:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., and Sunday morning.

Question of the week:

"When the disciples saw Jesus walking on the water they were terrified." In times of fear, where do you focus your cries for help?

CASINO BUS TRIP—FEATHER FALLS & GOLD COUNTRY

September 3, 2011
7:00 a.m. Check-in at MD Parking Lot
7:30 a.m. Sharp Bus Leaves MD
9:30 p.m. Return to MD

\$30.00 per person (\$10.00 back from Feather Falls casino play & \$10.00 back from Gold Country casino play.)
FIRST COME - FIRST RESERVED

Contact Jim Rodriguez at 650-873-2167

Make checks payable to Jim Rodriguez—include your phone number.

Mail checks to 253 Sequoia Ave., SSF.

Must be 21 Years and Older—No Refunds

MATER DOLOROSA'S 50TH ANNIVERSARY SEPTEMBER 18, 2011

MASS with Archbishop George Niederauer at 12:00 p.m. followed by a Gala Celebration at the

SOUTH SAN FRANCISCO CONFERENCE CENTER

Requests for tickets for the celebration at the conference center will be mailed to all registered parishioners for purchase, or call the Rectory Office for tickets.

Ticket prices are \$50.00 per person,

or \$450.00 for a table of 10. Please plan to attend!

Farewell Reception for Monsignor Padazinski August 21, 2011 1:00 p.m. (Following the 12:00 p.m. Mass)

Please join us for a pot-luck reception for Monsignor Padazinski who will be moving to the rectory at St. Mary's Cathedral in San Francisco this month. Please plan to join us to thank him for his years of service to our parish community and our Catholic Church. Please bring a dish to share:

A-F Appetizer

G-L Entrée Dish

M—R Side Dish (Potatoe, Rice or Pasta)

S-Z Salad or Vegetable

Beverages and dessert will be provided by the parish. If you would like to help with the party, please call Fran at the Rectory Office. Thank-you!

September 18th is Officially Declared "Mater Dolorosa Day"

Our formal request to the South San Francisco City Council to proclaim September 18, 2011 as Mater Dolorosa Day has been approved! The proclamation will be presented to Father Roland and the Mater Dolorosa parish community on Wednesday, September 14, at the Municipal Services Building at 33 Arroyo Dr., at 7:00 p.m. ALL ARE WELCOME!

Two Successful Events at Mater Dolorosa

Our parish Alumni and BBQ was very well attended and everyone enjoyed the BBQ foods and the pot luck dishes that we shared. Our congratulations to the class who had the most alumni, and it was fun to see our teachers and watch a slide show of friends past and present. Thank you to all who made it happen. Also, thanks to all who put together the Ballroom Tea Dance. The dancing was great fun, the tables were very pretty, and the tea was scrumptious and elegant. Everyone learned some new steps and had a very nice afternoon.